w Greek Orthodox Archdiocese of Australia

Tite Hon P M A Community and Parish of Prophet Elias Norwood
HE HoN PETER MALINAUSKA

PREMIER OF SOUTH AUSTRALIA O ENXAPKOX AITEAOX - THE INCARNATE ANGEL
Fortnightly Newsletter
Mr John Kiosoglous MBE ASM 18333645 Issue 1 - 19th March 2023

Acting President of the Community and Parish of Prophet Elias
Norwood and Eastern Suburbs
Via email: prophetelias@esc.net.au

Dear Mr Kiosoghp,us ﬂ[,\

Thank you for your invitation and for hosting me at the Norwood Greek Cultural
Festival last weekend.

Firstly, | must commend and congratulate the Parish, Committee, and all
volunteers who contributed to making the festival enjoyable and successful.
The beautiful weather complimented the best in Hellenic food, music,

and dancing, which everyone who attended celebrated with much joy.

It was also heartening to see so many families come together to celebrate Hellenic
culture and their devotion to faith that is strongly felt within the community.

As announced at the event, the South Australian Government recognises this
event of cultural significance, which contributes greatly to the wider community -
that is why my Government has committed to the ongoing funding of the Norwood
Greek Cultural Festival for the next three years to the value of $75,000 ($25,000
per year).

Officers from Multicultural Affaigsin the Department of the Premier and Cabinet,
will be in touch with you i coming weeks to discuss the facilitation of this
contribution.

Contact: 08 8362 4139
87 Beulah Road Norwood, SA 5067

| wish you;the ittee, and the Parish all the best.

Email: prophetelias@esc.net.au

Website: https://www.prophetelias.org.au/

Poter Malinauskas Fr loannis Choraitis: 0409 396 213

State Administration Centre 200 Victoria Square Adclaide SA 5000
GPO Box 2343 Adelaide South Australia 5001 1
+61 8 8429 3232 | premicr@sa.gov.au
premiersa.gov.au
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Message from our Parish Priest

Me alobripata xopag KaL evOouoLaopoU, EMLKOWVWVW Hall oag yLo IpwTn
dopa Sla pEoou tou véou Tieplodikou tng Kowvotntog- Evopiag pag, «O
€voapkog AyyeAog».

‘Exovtag 16N €l0€ADEL OTO «OTASLO TWV OPETWV» OE QUTH TNV EUAOYNUEVN
nepiodo tou Ayilou Tplwbiou, kahoUpeBa Sl HEow «TN PacIASL TwV ape-
TWV», TV vnoteia SnAadn, va aywvioToUE, va TanelvwBoU e, va LETavor)-
OOULE, VO KAVOUUE TIPAEELC EAENUOOUVNG YLOL VO WTTOPECOULIE KOl EUELG vVa
BpeBouue «Slkaiwg otepavouvteg»

Euxopat O Kbplog Sla mpeofelwv tou Ayiou Evdoéou Mpodrtou HAlou Tou
OeoBitou va oac Sivel vyeia kat SUvapn yla To uTtOAOLOV tn¢ Aylag Meya-
Ang Tecoapakootrg!

Me TATPLKEG EVXEG

T lwdvvng

With joy and great excitement, | communicate with you for the very first
time, through the new newsletter of our Community-Parish, “The Incarnate
Angel”.

Having entered the “stadium of virtues” in this blessed period of the Holy
Triodion, we are called by means of “the Queen of virtues”, that is fasting in
order to humble ourselves, to repent, to do acts of arms giving, so that we
may find ourselves “justly crowned”.

| pray that The Lord, through the intercession of the Holy Glorious Prophet
Elias the Thesvite, grants you all health and strength for the rest of the Holy
Great Lent.

Prayerfully Yours,

Rev. Fr. loannis

Message from Norwoods Ark (Youth)

Norwood'’s Ark is up and running for 2023.

This year’s lessons commenced with a BBQ prepared and cooked by The Rev
Fr loannis.

We invite all the youth above the age of 14 to attend our youth group les-
sons at 7pm every Wednesday night. The lesson is followed by a social gath-
ering which includes a game of table tennis. Simultaneously at 7pm every
Wednesday, Fr loannis hosts a Bible Study group for adults above the age of
30.

Sincere Appreciation
We express our sincerest gratitude to Mr J Thomas for repairing and
painting the brick fence of our Church Car Park.

Donations

We thank our caring Parishioners for their constant contributions. We apolo-
gise for not publicly acknowledging you and ask for your patience as we im-
plement a system from here on, to have you included in this newsletter.

Flowers
We sincerely thank Mr Nicholas and Dr Mary Bambacas for adorning our
icons throughout the lenten period with beautiful fresh flowers.



Message from Greek Schools

Welcome to all our students for the 2023 academic year. We are grateful to
all parents and grandparents for entrusting their children and grandchildren
to our community and parish to learn the Greek

language and Greek traditional dances.

Greek National Day — On Sunday 26" March 2023 and after the

conclusion of the doxology (for the people that fought for Greek
independence) our students will perform in the church poems and songs
followed by a dance performance in the carpark of our church. Immediately
after, students that have completed and returned the applicable consent
form, will be permitted to board the bus on route to the national war me-
morial for a memorial service commencing at 12.30 pm. Students are antici-
pated to return to the Church of Prophet Elias between 1.45 — 2.00 pm.

Message from Ladies Philoptoho

Our wonderful Ladies of Philoptohos were amazing in offering their services
before, during and after the Norwood Greek Festival,

Furthermore, the Icon and Books R\\‘\
exhibition was splendidly presented and
well supported by not only our )
parishioners, but from all areas of
Adelaide.

For those who would like to offer their assistance, we invite you to join us on
Saturday morning 1** April 2023 in cleaning our Church in preparation for
Holy week.

Those who would like to donate towards the flowers for the Epitafio, we
kindly ask you to do so at the special collection tray as you enter the Church.

On Good Friday 14th April, decorations for the Epitafio will commence early
in the morning, Those who wish to assist please come along from 7am.

Message from Executive Committee
Greetings to all our Parishioners from the Executive Committee.

We have had a very busy start to the year with hosting the Norwood Greek
Festival for the first-time post COVID.

It was truly an amazing event, and we take the opportunity to thank our
wonderful volunteers, sponsors and in particular all you
parishioners who came to support our Festival.

Norwood Greek Festival 2023

Our winner Mr Jim Dimas wins 2 return tickets to Greece
compliments of our sponsor TKT2Fly

Simultaneously we take the opportunity to sincerely thank the

outgoing members of the Executive Committee Mr A Kefalianos,

Dr M. Ikonomos, Dr F Sylaidis Mr J Kiosoglous and Mr | Radimissi for their
tireless efforts and contribution to our Community and Parish and welcome
to the Executive Committee Mr A Psaromatis,

Mrs V Antoniou, Mr P Kastanos and Mr E Hatzopoulos.



EVENTS

Saturday 25™ March - Matins and Liturgy 8.00 -10.30 am followed by a Fish
Luncheon. All welcome. No booking required.

Sunday 26" March - Matins, Liturgy and Doxology (Greek National Day) 8.00
-11.00 am followed by dance performance from student of our Greeks
Schools. Memorial Service at the National War Memorial 12.30 pm

Palm Sunday — 9" April 2023 - Fish Luncheon after morning service. $25 per
person. Please pre book via trybooking
https://www.trybooking.com/1034586

or to a member of the Executive Committee.

HALL HIRE

Hall Hire is available only for Funerals and Memorials.

Cost $350 + $150 Cleaning fee ($500). Should the family require
assistance with servicing of the food a $300 donation to the Philoptohos is
applicable.

FLOOR REFURNISHING OF CHURCH

The Annual General Meeting of the Greek Orthodox Community and Parish
of Prophet Elias Norwood had agreed in 2019 to revamp our church in the
way of replacing the 35 year old carpet. Due to COVID, this was placed on
hold and once again approved by the AGM in

October 2022. We are in the process of obtaining quotes for

commercial grade marble with matching marble mosaic which will be im-
ported from Italy and will be made available in due course. This

project is anticipated to cost our community approximately $180,000.00
including installation. We will keep you posted of fundraising events.

A. ZYMBOYAIO

Ekdpaloupe TIG BepUEC HaG EUXOPLOTIEG OTA EEEpXOUEVA LEAN TOU
A. JupBouliou k. A. KepaAlavo, k. | Kltoodyhou, Ap. M Otkovopou,
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Tavtoxpova kahwoopiloupe ta véa AN K. A. Wapoppadtn,
K. B. Avtwviou, k. N Kaotavo kat k. H. Xat{omouAo kot toug euxopaote Ka-
A Advaput!

ENOIKIAZH XQA

To xwA eivat StaBéatpo yla evolkiaon povo yla kndeleg kal pvnuoouva. H
T eivan $350 + $150 ypéwon kabapiopou, ($500).

Y& mepintwon mou Tto {NTHOEL N otkoyévela, N Gomtwyog pe $300, propel
VoL 00G EEUTINPETHOEL e TO oepPiplopa.

ANAKAINIZH AAMNEAOY

To 2019 n Fevikn Zuvéleuon amodAoLoE VO OVTLKATAOTHOEL Ta 35xKpova Kop-
méta Tou lepol Naou pag. Adyw tng mavénuiog, t€bnke

autn n epyaocia o avapovr. Opwg n T. Zuvéheuon tov Oktwpplo Tou 2022
£YKpLVE ylo. AAAN pia popd Tnv avakaivion damédou.

Bplokdpaote otn Stadikacia anoktnong npoodopwy yLa LApopo TIAGKAKL
EUMOPLKAC TTOLOTNTAG KL E LOPUAPLVO LWOATKO, TTou Ba

eloaxBel and Itadia kot Ba diatebel o€ 4 mepinou Urveg.

Autr n epyaoioa avapévetal va kootiosL tepinouv $180,000
OUMTEPAABOVOLEVNG KOL TNG EYKATAOTAONG. OO 00 KPOTAUE

EVNUEPOUC VLA eKONAWOELG TTOU Ba KAVOUE yLa va KAAUOULE QUTO TO
MEYAAO KOOTOG.

Message from Sunday Schools

Our Community and Parish of Prophet Elias Norwood has
commenced Sunday School lessons for the year 2023.

Please note these lesson are conducted every Sunday immediately after Ho-
ly Communion (approximately 10.30 am) and conclude at 11.00 am.

The Good Lord has entrusted all parents with children, and we hope that
you bring them to The Lord, so that they can learn through
Catechism (Katihisis-Katihitiko) about The Creator.



